Council Meeting: 03/22/2022 Agenda Item No. 14.D

RECEIVED ON: March 22, 2022

From: Timothy Dall"Occhio
To: WebMail - CCD

Subject: Greenleaf/ Uptown Promenade : no cars go
Date: Tuesday, March 22, 2022 9:01:12 AM

[NOTICE: This message originated outside of City of Whittier -- DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you are sure the content is safe.]

Good morning,

This is Tim Dall'Occhio, a longtime Whittier resident. My wife Amanda and I purchased our first home (5813 Milton Ave) in 2020. I am reaching out today to ask that the Whittier City Council keep the Greenleaf/Uptown Promenade closed to vehicles. We love what Uptown has become: a pedestrian, customer, and family friendly environment. We have also seen some top-notch renderings by the architectural firm SWA that would take Uptown to the next level! As someone who worked in the area for many years, I think keeping the Greeleaf/Uptown Promenade closed to through traffic is a sign of growth, progress, and promise. This is an opportunity for our community to have a central hub and gathering place free from the problems (noise, pollution, traffic) that a vehicle laden thoroughfare brings.

Thanks for your time and consideration,

Tim Dall'Occhio 5811-5813 Milton Ave Whittier CA 90601 562.832.8356 timothy.dallocchio@gmail.com

CC: CM; ACM; CA; Council; Original to CC; Public Binder; Department